



March 8, 2017

Tulsa Community Foundation 7030 South Yale Avenue, Suite 600 Tulsa, Oklahoma 74136

In re: Letter of Intent to accept the donation of 709 Magnolia Court, Broken Arrow, Oklahoma, and construction of a Memorial Garden and Park

Please allow this Letter of Intent to serve as formal notification of the City of Broken Arrow's willingness to accept the donation of real property located at 709 Magnolia Court, Broken Arrow, Oklahoma, from the Tulsa Community Foundation, by and through the City of Broken Arrow Neighborhood Park Fund or other such fund deemed appropriate. Following acceptance of this property, the City will construct a Memorial Garden honoring the victims of violence and tragedy that occurred on July 22, 2015. The City Council believes that undertaking such a project will honor the family members that died, as well as the two survivors. The Council also places a high value on this project in order to facilitate healing of the City's First Responders, those residing in this area, and others impacted by this senseless tragedy.

Thank you for your willingness to undertake this project in support of our community. We look forward to working with you.

Very Truly Yours,

Craig Thurmond Mayor